Notes from August 28, 2010, LPSA Zone Leaders Meeting

The following individuals were present at the LPSA zone leaders meeting: Kenneth E. Mellendorf, Susan Henicks, Harry Hendrickson, David Alendroth, Leonard Freidhof, Thomas Holbrook, John Clark, Brian M. Davies, Ken Wester, Dave Sykes, Tom Snyder, Doug Brandt, Rob Mason, Tom Foster, Rodger Baldwin, Morten Lundsgaard, Kendra Carroll, Cherie Lehman and Carl Wenning.

Thanks to Ken Mellendorf for taking notes at this meeting. What is represented here are bits of information not contained or addressed in the PowerPoint used to guide the meeting. Please see that PPT at the LPSA website under Resources at http://www.phy.ilstu.edu/lpsa.

Twelve LPSA zones have been created, but two evidently have no leaders. Carl is getting email “bounces” from Zone I’s Pati Sievert (also represented by Lenny Freidhof) and Zone XII’s Mesfin Tsige. It is unknown what the situations are for Sievert and Tsige. There are no leaders for Zone III – Joliet.

The tentative goals statement of LPSAs during AY 2010-11 needs to be reviewed and updated; there was uncertainty about to what “pure and applied research” applies. It was generally assumed educational research in its various forms.

One of the goals of the LPSA zones might be on equipment sharing as well as everything else, but that sharing begins with good communication. Tours of facilities and other educational resources might also be the focus of some meetings. Other resources for professional development might also be disseminated. 

Several people pointed out various problems with alliances such as limited time and resources. Other points were made:

· Zone leaders must make a regular effort to recruit participants from among in-service and retired physical science teachers, scientists, science teacher educator, and secondary science teacher candidates.

· Be certain to use themed meetings, asking everyone to contribute. Contributions can be made through teaching strategies, show and tell, make and take, or instructional and curricular approaches.

· Stay away from high-tech labs as many schools might not have the necessary equipment.

· Weeknights for alliance meetings will likely be best.

· Let administrators know about LPSAs

· Include a lab or demo in each meeting.

· There must be write-ups of produced materials.

· It is best to set dates for the meetings as soon as possible and not to delay any scheduled meeting. This “slippage” can lead to the demise of the alliance.

· It’s nice to have refreshments or “brown bag” after school meetings.

· Might want to have an annual gathering of LPSA groups with invited speakers; alternatively, hold an online conference.

· Might want to move meetings around the zone’s schools so no one person is responsible for all events of the zone.

· After school meetings probably should start at 5 or 5:30 p.m.

· To avoid “fracturing” zone groups, make certain that everyone is held accountable to contribute. One such way of doing so is through the creation of learning sequences. 

It was pointed out that, while the foci of LPSAs are on inquiry, not everything has to be taught this way. Teach those things by inquiry for which a teacher has appropriate resources. Both content and process in science teaching are important. 

An attempt will be made in the future to find funding for LPSAs if we can show successful, working models. Each zone is an entity unto itself with its own procedures and processes. What has been provided today is a suggestion. Zone leaders make the call. 

Carl will see how best to provide CPDUs for participating teachers. 

Carl Wenning is working on additional resources for LPSAs and will provide updates as appropriate with regard to the LPSA website, Wikispaces, and statewide LPSA listserv (to which individuals may subscribe themselves) as appropriate. 

Carl has posted the Standing Waves lab to the Resources page of the LPSA website. He has also posted an updated letter of invitation to prospective participants. 

